
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

July, 2022 

      Marie was admitted to the hospital the 

beginning of June with preterm labor at 29 

weeks, but they were able to slow down the 

contractions enough for her to go home after 3 

days. She is now on modified bed rest until the 

twins are born (hopefully closer to the end of 

July). This has been a big adjustment for our 

family, but God has given grace. God is 

answering your prayers for the pregnancy and 

keeping our little boy and girl “cooking” a little 

longer! Please continue to pray for a healthy 

delivery for Marie and the twins. We have been 

overwhelmed by the care and help from our 

sending church, from meals to childcare as 

needed. We also want to thank the many of you 

who gave us items from our twin gift registry. 

The baby room is well-stocked!  

 

 

     Thank you to the many churches and 
individuals that have supported us monthly or 
given donations towards our ministry! We are 
humbled to share that through your generosity 
we have sufficient funds saved to cover moving 
costs and other initial expenses in Romania (e.g., 
vehicle, housing, language school/tutor, etc.)!  
As far as promised monthly support from 
churches, we just hit 91% of our goal! Please 
pray for more churches to partner with us to 
finish out the remaining 9%! 
 

    A handful of our fellow Silent Word 
Ministries (SWM) missionaries, along  
with several other fellow-laborers, will be  
at the DeafNation World Expo in Las  
Vegas the first week of August. (Thousands  
of Deaf people from all over the world are  
anticipated at this secular four-day event.)  
We would have loved to be there, evangelizing 
many Deaf that have never seen a clear 
presentation of the Gospel, and encouraging 
Deaf believers with Christian fellowship! 
However, Lord-willing we will have 2 brand 
new babies in our home that week. Please pray 
for the team and for our director, David 
Bennett, especially, as he heads up this SWM 
mission trip. 
 

Thank you for praying  

for Marie’s Registered Nurse 

license transfer and clinical 

hours! As of May 20th, Marie 

completed all the requirements, 

and on June 30th her new 

Georgia license was  

active! 

 

    Ben was the Bible teacher again 

this year at our sending church’s 

Vacation Bible School, the 2nd week 

of June. Thank you for praying for 

this ministry!  

     Ben also had the opportunity to 

present our ministry in 2 churches in 

June. We have a few more meetings 

booked at the end of Summer and 

this Fall, and we are hoping to finish 

deputation and move to Romania in 

January or February, assuming there 

are no issues with either twin or 

unexpected delays. 

 

 


